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FISCAL NOTE

FY 2020 FY 2021 FY 2022
NON-ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT
Anticipated Expenditure increase
HIGHWAY FUND $81,000 

Source of expenditure increase:

The Department of Transportation is currently in the process of redesigning the 
Wyoming Driver’s license and identification cards with a projected completion 
date and new credential to be issued in the fall of 2019.   In order to meet this 
deadline, the content of the cards needs to be determined by January 24, 2019.   
With that in mind, if this legislation were to pass, the Department of 
Transportation would incur an additional $25,000 in expenses for card design and 
implementation.  

In addition, The Department of Transportation would incur an additional cost of 
$55,000 in order to make changes to the current existing cards that would be 
issued between July 1, 2019 and the roll-out of the newly designed driver’s 
license and identification cards.  

There would be an estimated $1,000 in programming changes to the Revenue 
Information System (RIS) to pass the information to the vendor for card 
production.  

The expenditure increase reflected above could be considered an administrative 
cost. However, for simplicity and to follow consistent practice on legislation of 
this type, it is included on the fiscal note.

Prepared by:   Matthew Sackett, LSO Phone: 777-7881
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